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This is the October 2009 update of activities directed by the N.C. Department of 

Environment and Natural Resources that CTS is performing at the Mills Gap Road site in 

Asheville. 

 

IHSB-CTS Site, Order of Documents: 

 

October 2009 Update: 

 

 The N.C. Department of Environment and Natural Resources, CTS and 

MacTec held a conference call to discuss the Phase I Assessment data and 

plans for the Phase II Assessment Work Plan. There are two small areas on the 

former CTS plant site that need some additional soil characterization and 

delineation. These areas include the former sewer line running from the plant 

to Mills Gap Road and a storage area behind the facility. Additional soil 

testing in these areas will be included in the overall delineation assessment 

activities which will be proposed in the upcoming Phase II Assessment Work 

plan. In the coming weeks, the state Department of Environment and Natural 

Resources plans to send CTS a formal response to the Phase I Assessment and 

request that CTS submit the Phase II Work Plan, which is expected shortly 

thereafter. 

 Mr. Aaron Penland mailed a copy of the “CTS Primer,” a DVD produced by 

several residents involved with the CTS Citizens Action Group, to Mr. John 

Green, an attorney with the N.C. Department of Justice. Mr. Green mailed the 

original copy to Bonnie Ware for informational purposes. Ware watched the 

DVD and mailed the original back to Mr. Green. 

 

 

 

 

 


